

Intergroup 5 ~ Monthly Business Meeting 05/04/2016

The meeting was called to order by Debbie R., co-chair. We began the meeting with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Present: Debbie R., Co-Chair/Webmaster
Kevin H., Treasurer
Vacant - Secretary
Evelyn G., 12 Step Coordinator
Rebecca H., Activities Coordinator
Archie G., Message Editor
Ava O., Rep. Bradfordville
David S., Rep. WANTS
Bobbie C., Alt-Rep. Central Group
Richard S. ~ Alt. DCM District

Next meeting: June 1, 2016, 7 PM, Faith Presbyterian

1. Monthly Reports

Secretary's Report—Stacy M. was absent, but she notified the chair and co-chair earlier in the day that she was stepping down as secretary. Minutes from the last meeting were not available and were tabled until the June meeting.

Treasurer's Report—Reported by Kevin H.

- Kevin reported that Intergroup received two contributions in April from Mustard Seed and Serenity Sisters. The monthly expenses were rent, Century Link and Line 1 totaling \$452.43. Intergroup is over Prudent Reserve by \$1,293.98.
- Kevin reported that the Literature account had three deposits and no orders. The ending balance is \$1,732.07.

David S. moved to accept the Treasurer's report, and Ava seconded the motion. Report was approved.

District News—Reported by Debbie R.

Renee visited several non-Tallahassee meetings such as the St. George Island, Carrabelle and Crawfordville meetings. Renee shared about the Area Assembly. She attended the website committee meeting. They are in search of people to help redesign the Area website. Renee mentioned attending a workshop that discussed large districts and communication.

Richard explained the duties of my position and gave a report on the April Intergroup meeting. Seven GSRs gave reports.

Roland W. for Accessibilities is open to visit groups to talk about accessibilities.

Ryan A. for Archives is working on the recordings and wants pictures of meeting places (no people). David for BTG had 8 volunteers attend the BTG meeting. He discussed the contacts he has made. NPI was discussed. Sabrina for CPI contacted World Services to get registered. Rose for PI delivered a rack to Prison Transition Center on Kerry Forest. Richard for Treatment said that he was looking for other volunteers for the detox meeting. YPG visits Disc Village. Richard distributed laminated list of treatment centers

There will be a Sponsorship workshop at Southside on May 21 from 2-4.

The Grapevine Chair is an open position.

Glen is in NY and will have a post-conference report when he gets back. Renee asked if the GSRs wanted to have him visit Tallahassee to give a report or we could coordinate with another district and car pool to that location (Lake City). This was tabled to the May meeting.

There is a new meeting at the vet village on Tuesdays at 6:30.

The next District meeting is on May 18. The next Area meeting is July 8-10.

Office Coordinator—*vacant*

Web Report—Reported by Debbie R.

- Device types that accessed the website from 4/1/16 thru 5/1/16: 892 mobiles devices, 519 desktops and 88 tablets. Visitor stats: 865 users, 4,601 page views, 1,499 sessions, 47% new visitors and 53% returning visitors.

Message Editor Report—Reported by Archie

- Archie will be traveling for the new couple of weeks and will have an issue of The Message as soon as he can.

12 Step Coordinator—Reported by Evelyn G.

- Evelyn reported that the help line received 232 calls. The voice mail message was updated before last month's Intergroup 5 business meeting.

Literature Report—Jacob C. was absent.

Activities Coordinator—Reported by Rebecca H.

- Rebecca reported that the picnic will be held in the fall. No date has been set.

2. Discussion

Old Business

These Intergroup 5 positions need to be filled: Secretary, Literature Chair & Office Coordinator.

New Business

Kevin mentioned letting District know about the poster regarding expenses. Groups interested in purchasing a poster should contact Kevin.

Founders' Day would like to have tables for Archives, Corrections and Literature.

David S. moved to close the meeting, and Ava seconded the motion. The meeting closed with the Responsibility Pledge.